
 

BOARD OF EDUCATION OF HARFORD COUNTY  

INFORMATIONAL REPORT 

DECISION ON AWARD OF CONTRACT 

HOMESTEAD/WAKEFIELD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL REPLACEMENT 

March 27, 2023 

 

Background Information: 

 

Construction bid documents for the Homestead/Wakefield Elementary School 

Replacement project were issued and advertised during the months of February/March 2023.  

This work includes trade packages that are related to the new elementary school facility.  The 

multiple prime construction management process is being used to bid this project.  Funding in 

the amount of $98,505,240.00, phased over four (4) fiscal years (FY22, FY23, FY24, [deferred] 

and FY25), will be provided by the County and State for this project. Bids were received and 

opened on March 9, 2023. 

 
Discussion: 

 
Thirty-nine (39) contractors submitted bids for the nine (9) bid packages and nineteen 

(19) alternates.  The sum of the base bids is $57,776,828.00, and the sum of the recommended 

alternates is $1,671,458.00 for a total bid amount of $59,448,286.00.  The bid tabulation 

summary sheet and individual bid package tabulation sheets listing the alternates are attached.  

The attached table illustrates the bid package, the contractor who submitted the low responsible 

bid, and the bid amount for their base bid and participation in the following recommended 

alternates:  1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 18, and 19. 

 
Superintendent’s Recommendation: 

 

The Superintendent of Schools recommends that the Board of Education approve the 

award of nine (9) contracts for the Homestead/Wakefield Elementary School Replacement for 

the attached base bid proposals including alternates 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 13, 14, 15, 

16, 17, 18, and 19 in the amount of $59,448,286.00. 

 


























